	Distributed Education Coordination Council
Jack Jackson, Kay Weiss, Judy Jorgenson, T.L. Brink, Andy Chang, Glen Kuck
	9/10//2012
Minutes
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approved made by Jack Jackson, seconded by Andy Chang
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T.L. reported that Crafton is offering very few online courses, nothing classes of faculty in the hopper. They are just concentrating on maintaining and improving what they currently offer. 

 T.L. questioned the feasibility of having a consortium and having one campus as virtual. 

T.L. also feels the International Student program may help but Glen indicated that all International students need to have 12 units but one class can be an on-line class. 
T.L recommends that one factor discussed in the hiring committee for college president that they have an interest in DE.

	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that the substantive change report was accepted and is in print.
This fall Valley has 168 DE classes with 29 faulty, 5800 seats, 29 disciplines, down from a few years ago.

The first meeting of on line committee was last Friday, heated and spirited.

James Smith held a focus group on goals and initiatives to consider in next strategic plan. Glen said needs input on the district technology committee 
Judy revisiting on space size in blackboard, perhaps reeducate on people who would benefit on EduStream
 Judith Ashton having problems with EduStream, she will call Andy


	

	Distributed Education Reports 

	Glen reported that we are still waiting for HR to get the two Instructional Support Specialist positions posted. 

Blackboard is now offering Blackboard Mobil which allows students and faculty to access Blackboard from any mobile device. There is no cost to the district, the cost to student and faculty is $1.99 per year or $5.99 lifetime. Glen is reluctant to roll this out until we have the appropriate staff in DE.  Hopefully we will be staffed this fall and can roll out this feature in the spring.
Glen asked the committee if they found the Blackboard system more stable since Blackboard has taken over hosting, committee agrees that they have. 

Kay Weiss indicated that there were substantial problems with Blackboard allowing faculty to do things they should not have been allowed to do.  She said we are getting mixed signals on what we have paid for and what we did not.  Glen indicated that we would review the settings on Blackboard at the next meeting.  


	Review Blackboard setting at the October 8, 2012 meeting. 

	Discussion Items 
· Maximum space allotment per shell (Glen) 
· Student Authentication -Using a blurb on the Blackboard Splash screen to reinforce a culture of academic integrity. Why?  Accreditation ammunition.  I will bring samples to show the committee. (Jack) 
· State Authorization -Identifying online students who are living in another state.  Gaining permission from that state to deliver educational services there. Why?  Accreditation.  I have brought this up before and it was suggested that those students can't be identified. But other colleges are identifying those students.......and this is a big deal in accreditation right now. Night Freakin' Mare!!!!! I can show a sample web page from SBVC's website identifying the issue. (Jack) 
· Involving TESS in accreditation - There are sections in the accreditation standards dealing with planning, budgets, infrastructure.  Lots of that stuff is housed in TESS.  Would like to talk about coordinating with SBVC, CHC, and TESS on these so that Glen's shop doesn't have to reinvent the wheel as each college goes through the accrediting process. (Jack) 

	Glen ran a report, some faculty have exceeded a maximum load. We Need to revisit and start linking out. We need to reeducate our faculty. Glen is recommending 1g to start with as size per shell. Ran report on utilizing, only handful of people who exceed shell size. Recommend we add to the agenda on an annual basis to review. Brock to schedule appointment with the faculty using too much space to re-educate. Get a calendar of dates that new shells will be made available so they can schedule training. 

For the next two years, Accreditation will be Jacks mantra because he doesn't want to get dinged. Having a password protected environment is a good start but not sufficient. Building a culture of integrity is mandatory. College of the Canyons, students need to click to attest they are who they say they are before the get into Blackboard. San Diego has it embedded on the login screen. Jack is just throwing out some ideas for discussion; Glen thinks it is a great idea.  Glen needs both colleges to give him their sources and he can incorporate them the splash. TL and /Jack work together to write up something and see how it fits into to the college policies.  
This has been brought up before and it was suggested that those students can't be identified. Other colleges are identifying those students and this is a BIG deal in accreditation right now. – Jack, ACCA JC redid their handbook and added stuff regarding Federal Regulations. If we have a student from another state taking one of our classes, we have to have approval from the state to offer course. If approval from every state, cost of over 100,000. Every state has own system and or procedure. Last update in June but Glen thinks there was something that came out saying the Department of Ed was not going to implement. But the ACC JC says we need to be aware.  How can we identify if students are out of state and taking online classes. Glen has the report from both colleges. He will review what classes they are taking via sections he will send to Jack to see what is missing and modify the report if needed. 

There are sections in the accreditation standards dealing with planning, budgets, and infrastructure. Lots of stuff housed in TESS. Jack would like to talk about coordinating with SBVC, CHC and TESS on this issue so that TESS doesn't have to reinvent the wheel as each college goes through the accreditation process. - Crafton will go through same cycle as Valley, needs information from us.  Glen feels that the information should be centrally store and then write a central document. Jack recommends a WIKI he devised, to link all documents. Demo at the next meeting. 

Jack handling the DE portion and Rick and David Bastedo the technical portion of the accreditation.  Check with Cheryl Marshall for Crafton.


	

	Next Meeting
	October 8, 2012
	


